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From: Sreenivas, V
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2013 7:52 AM
To: 'david.heacock@dom.com'
Cc: 'Tom Shaub'; Cotton, Karen; Pascarelli, Robert; 'Gary D Miller'; McMurtray, Anthony; Lehman, 

Bryce
Subject: ACCEPTANCE REVIEW -SURRY POWER STATION, UNITS 1 AND 2 (SURRY) - 

Permanent 15 years type A Test Interval-LAR (TACS MF2612/MF2613)

By letter dated August 12, 2013 (ML13232A042), Virginia Electric and Power Company (Dominion) submitted 
a request for amendment to the Technical Specifications (TS) for Surry Power Station (SPS) Units 1 and 2.  
The proposed license amendment requests to revise Technical Specification (TS) 4.4.B, "Containment 
Leakage Rate Testing Requirements," by replacing the reference to Regulatory Guide (RG) 1.163 with a 
reference to Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI) topical report NEI 94-01, Revision 3-A, as the implementation 
document used to develop the Surry performance-based leakage testing program in accordance with Option B 
of 10 CFR 50, Appendix J. The purpose of this e-mail is to provide the results of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) staff’s acceptance review of this proposed amendment.  The acceptance review was 
performed to determine if there is sufficient technical information in scope and depth to allow the NRC staff to 
complete its detailed technical review.  The acceptance review is also intended to identify whether the 
application has any readily apparent information insufficiencies in its characterization of the regulatory 
requirements or the licensing basis of the plants. 
 
The NRC staff has reviewed your application and concluded that it does provide technical information in 
sufficient detail to enable the NRC staff to complete its detailed technical review and make an independent 
assessment regarding the acceptability of the proposed amendment request in terms of regulatory 
requirements and the protection of public health and safety and the environment.  Given the lesser scope and 
depth of the acceptance review as compared to the detailed technical review, there may be instances in which 
issues that impact the NRC staff’s ability to complete the detailed technical review are identified despite 
completion of an adequate acceptance review.  If additional information is needed, you will be advised by 
separate correspondence. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 301-415-2597 or Karen Cotton at 301-415-1438. 
__________________________ 
V. Sreenivas, PH.D., C.P.M., 
Project Manager, LPL2-1, 
Division of Operating Reactor Licensing 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
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